Community Meeting Report
SilverLake Rezoning
Petition #2012-013

The meeting was held on February 8, 2012. Enclosed is the list of those persons and/or
organizations, who were invited to attend the meeting. Also, a copy of one of the letters (all
were identical). In the letter it included the date, time, and location of the meeting. There were
two people, who attended this meeting and they signed the roster, which is included in this
package.

They inquired what the rezoning entailed and why we are pursuing it. We explained that
one of our tenants, Polygal, would like to expand their use in order to incorporate light
manufacturing at this location. This tenant would like to extrude plastic in their facility rather
than ship the large plastic sheets from Israel as they must do now, in order to save time and
money. In addition they will be able to make larger sheets at the facility than what they are able
to receive from oversees, which some of their customers need. Lawrence and Cindy Cartner did
not have any objections to our rezoning. Also, two other neighbors called and neither had
objections to our rezoning.

Polygal has told us that they may invest as much as $10,000,000 in machinery. Over 3
and 5 years they anticipate hiring an additional 25 and 50 people, respectively. There would be
no pollution, no gas emission, no smoke nor steam, and no vents would be necessary. Most
importantly, Polygal is not requesting any incentives, but in order for them to remain in the
facility, they must have this requested rezoning.
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